
Tech Note ID: 1410005 

 

U2 Web Services (U2 WSD) SSL Issues 
 
U2 Web Services SSL connection may not actually work to the U2 Database Server. 
 
During production of the Soap Server, the incorrect version of the uoj.jar file was supplied. The version 
supplied was 4.1.1 but version 4.1.3 is needed. The uoj.jar file can be found typically in the following 
location: 
 

C:\IBM\U2Tools\plugins\com.ibm.u2.uoj_1.1.x (where x is 1,2,or3). 
 

Note: 

If you have a directory named ‘com.ibm.u2.uoj_1.1.x’ (where x is 1,2,or3), then you are affected. 
 
Please email U2 Support center to obtain the new uoj.jar file at: u2support@rs.com  
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